
 

 

Henrico Police Investigates Fatal Train Incident 
 

(Henrico County, Va.) – Henrico Police is investigating a fatal train incident involving a 
pedestrian in the Brookland Magisterial District. 

On Thursday, July 10, 2025, around 5:36 p.m., Henrico Police responded to the area of 
Mountain Road and Hamilton Road for a reported pedestrian struck by a train. Once on scene, 
officers located an adult male, with obvious signs of trauma; he was pronounced deceased at 
the scene. No other injuries were reported. 

Henrico Police has identified the victim as Joshua Aaron Wolle, 27, of Glen Allen. 

The preliminary investigation indicates Mr. Wolle was walking on the railroad tracks when he 
was struck by a northbound AMTRAK passenger train. The incident occurred on the tracks 
between John Cussons Drive and Allens Crossing.  

Anyone with further information about this incident is asked to contact Det. J. Lozak at (804) 
501-5588. You can also submit tips anonymously via Crime Stoppers at (804) 780-1000 or by 
using P3tips.com.  

Henrico Police would like to remind the public that walking on railroad tracks is illegal, per 
the Code of Virginia. Additionally, whether you’re traveling by foot, bicycle or motor vehicle, 
we all have a role to play in getting to where we’re going safely. More information on Henrico 
County’s “WOAH!” campaign, and where you can pick up a free reflective vest, can be found 
here. 
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